November 17, 2022

Town of Eleanor
P.O. Box 185
Eleanor, WV 25070

A regular meeting of the town council of the Town of Eleanor was held at 7:30 PM.

Present: Mayor Cam Clendenin
Recorder Lynda S. Casto
Councilman Kevin Childers
Councilwoman Teresa Harmon
Councilman Jack McLane
Councilman Adam Childers
Councilman Tom Sheridan

The meeting began with the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.

The minutes of the previous meeting were approved on a motion by J. McLane, 2™ by T. Harmon &
carried.

The liability forecast was approved for payment on a motion by T. Sheridan, 2™ by A. Childers & carried.

Standing Committees/

Matt Brown was here tonight to apologize for running his truck through the town park. His parents took
his truck away from him as punishment and he told Larry Wingo that he would like to apologize to the
town. Council accepted his apology and thanked him for having the guts to apologize.

Park Board/Surveyor working on boundaries in lower park. 3 disk golf baskets are not on us. Need
relocated.

Sewer Board/Engineers present on Beech Street project.

Storm Water Board/Board requests $50,000 from Recovery Act Funding and was approved on a motion
by T. Sheridan, 2" by J. McLane and approved. Lynda will transfer tomorrow.

Police Committee {Larry Wingo) Meeting held Monday, Nov. 14",

Larry reported thanks to Eric Hazlette and Denise Briscoe the little girl that lived where the house fire
was escaped the fire since they had gotten her and took to school. The person staying in the house,
John Stover, has been in jail and rehab and was not there at the time of fire. The 3 year old little boy
died in that fire. The mother of the little boy was the only one home at the time.

The fire is under investigation.

Laura Cox is working on a grant for police radios totaling around $8,000.

John Bogus crossed the highway and hit a boy in the lot with a baseball bat. He was arrested.

Building Commission/Next meeting will be Dec. 1* at 6:30 PM in joint meeting with the council. Council
will hold a public meeting on potential purchase of 52 acres adjacent to Industrial Park. The building
commission will vote on the 2™ and final reading of the ordinance that would allow the funding for the
new property.

Report from Officers of the Town/Discussion of upcoming events. Wreath’s Across America will be the
next event of the town, Dec. 17, 12:00 noon in Beech Grove Cemetery.
Grants/Discussed above.



Action Upon Petitions/ -0-
Enactment of Ordinance/ -0-
Filling Vacancies in Officers and Employees/ -0-

Miscellaneous and Unfinished Business/

Requesting money for Christmas decorations. T. Harmon made the motion to allow $1,500 for
decorations, 2" by K. Childers & carried.

Mayor’s request to add Friday, Dec. 23™ as a paid holiday this year was approved on a motion by

K. Childers, 2™ by J. McLane & carried. T. Sheridan asked if this was to be for one year only.
Democrat Club asked for Homestead Room once a month for their meeting and was approved ona
motion by A. Childers, 2™ by T. Harmon & carried.

All business being complete, the meeting adjourned at 8:10 PM.

Mayor Recorder



